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SUBJECT 

Advice regarding the EEMCS Master's and Systems & Control (S&C) Education and Examination 
Regulations (EER) by the Systems & Control (S&C) Program Committee (PC) 
     

Dear Members of the EEMCS Faculty Council and EEMCS Director of Education, 
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In their meeting of April 12, 2021 the Systems & Control Program Committee has concluded 
towards a positive advice regarding the proposed EEMCS Master's EER (part A) and Systems & 
Control EER (Part B) for academic year 2021-2022. However, we would like to add the following 
remarks: 
 

Part A - EEMCS Master's EER 
 
- Two typographical errors: 

• Article A1.1.10: “off” should be “of”. 

• Article A4.7.4: “student” is missing in “... the participates, …”. 
 

- Article A5.3: In the criteria for “Cum laude” some ambiguity will arise about the starting 
date in cases where a student combines BSc and MSc programs.  

• Does this article refer to the start date of the MSc program or the date of the 
BSc degree?  

• If the start date of the MSc program is considered, this may be unfair when a 
student starts the MSc program only “part-time” as long as the BSc program 
still has to be finished.  

• In such cases the Examination Board can still decide to grant the judicium 
Cum Laude according to article A5.3.3.  

• The Program Committee recommends to make a fair calculation of the time 
actually spend for the MSc program in case the above mentioned condition 
applies. 
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Part B - Programme specific section Systems & Control Master’s programme EER 

- Article B5.4: In the planning for the graduation project no minimum term is mentioned
for the submission of the final report to the graduation committee.

• The Program Committee recommends to mention a minimum term for the final
report in a future EER. It can either be included as some specific term-limit or to
explicitly leave this at the discretion of the graduation committee.

If you have any further concerns/questions, please do not hesitate to contact us. 

Sincerely, 

Prof. Sarthak Misra Dr. Ronald Aarts,  
Co-chair S&C PC Co-chair S&C PC 


